Castonguay, Christine

From:

DeCarli, Jeremy

Sent:

Friday, February 28, 2020 7:38 AM

To:

Castonguay, Christine

Subject:

FW: The Bevin House outside events

Jeremy

Jeremy DeCarli, AICP Planning & Zoning Official Town of East Hampton T: 860-267-7450 E: jdecarli@easthamptonct.gov www.easthamptonct.gov

> M, W, Th: 8:00AM – 3:00pm T: 8:00AM – 6:30PM F: 8:00AM – 12:00PM

From: Laura Gadwah < lgadwah214@gmail.com>
Sent: Thursday, February 27, 2020 7:00 PM

To: DeCarli, Jeremy < jdecarli@easthamptonct.gov >

Subject: The Bevin House outside events

CAUTION:

This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. Remember to hover over any links and if you suspect the email is not legitimate or a phishing email, please contact Tom McMahon at x363.

Dear Mr. Jeremy DeCarli,

I have been made aware that there will be a public hearing on March 4th for The Bevin House's application to hold outside events. I am in support of this application.

The Bevin House is a beautiful, quaint Bed and Breakfast full of so much history and charm and it is in such a beautiful, picturesque New England neighborhood. The views and grounds are gorgeous and immediately take us to days long gone by and remind us of an "old New England" that many of us have only seen in the movies.

This East Hampton treasure is a rare treat that many would love to experience. Allowing small outdoor events would allow so many people to experience this beautiful gem in beautiful East Hampton!

I have been a guest at The Bevin House and as I walked the grounds and admired the architecture, I couldn't help but be transported in time. My friends and I agreed that it would be a wonderful place to have an outdoor bible study or a women's tea, or any kind of art or craft club gathering, etc. The venue inspires, relaxes and charms, all at the same time. Please consider how wonderful it would be to let The Bevin House share itself with visitors in this way.

Sincerely,

Laura Gadwah Meriden CT

This electronic message is a public record as defined by the Connecticut Freedom of Information Act Section 1-200(5). A copy of this message and any reply will be retained by the Town of East Hampton and will be accessible to the public unless exempted by law.

This electronic message is a public record as defined by the Connecticut Freedom of Information Act Section 1-200(5). A copy of this message and any reply will be retained by the Town of East Hampton and will be accessible to the public unless exempted by law.